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Friday 17th January 2017
Dear Parents and Carers

As promised, I am writing to update you with information regarding the school’s development.

The Senior Leadership Team (SLT); Mrs Sandford, Mrs Pitts and Mrs Kestell, met with the EBOR team leader and another EBOR colleague for the day on 2nd February. This day was spent examining the roles and responsibilities of Senior Leaders, the Extended Leadership Team (ELT) and other staff to ensure responsibilities are delegated appropriately and to strengthen the leadership of the school. All three leaders are now in the ‘Leadership Hub’ (the old ‘potting shed’/Mrs Sandford’s office), to enable more collaboration and support. This is working well and helps us to keep in touch with the monitoring we are each doing.
We also agreed on a statement, the ‘Starbeck Mantra’ which will remind everyone of our focus, particularly for the rest of the academic year:

Everything we do must drive the outcomes for every child, (Prioritising Reading, Writing and Mathematics), improving life chances.

This is holding us all to account.
In this statement, ‘outcomes’ refers to all outcomes; social, behavioural, emotional as well as academic, but we know that in order for children to have the best life chances, they need to be able to read, write and use mathematics and this is why these must be priorities.
EBOR visited the school again on the 6th and 7th of February. This was again a positive visit. Children are really engaging in the Active Learning that we have all been working on, lost learning time is being reduced and children are rising to the challenge of more demanding work. We are continuing to focus on independent learning, challenge and the Power of 3 (hands up).
Please continue to support us with the Power of 3 by modelling this with your child in the playground. This also applies to Nursery children and parents. When you see one of the SLT raise their hand; stop, stand still and hold your hand up. When everyone does so, the children will be asked to walk to their line.
The whole leadership team have been carrying out various types of monitoring, visiting classrooms checking on active learning, children’s engagement and behaviour for learning. Books have been scrutinised and assessments carried out by all staff and tracking of this updated. Teachers have visited different schools to share practice and provide training. Teachers have engaged very well with all of this and are working very hard to promote learning in all classes. Moderation activities have taken place with colleagues from other schools. Outcomes for year 6 are predicted to be much stronger than last year.
The Local Authority Advisers continue to challenge and hold us to account through regular visits. I have a weekly meeting with an adviser, to check on progress and actions completed across the school. We have also seconded a Deputy Headteacher from an outstanding primary school for one day a week to add capacity to the leadership team, particularly regarding English, while Mrs Riley is off.

I hope this information reassures you that action has been and continues to be taken to address the school’s issues. I would like to remind you about the next Parents’ Meeting which will be a chance for you to hear further updates on this. This takes place on Wednesday 15th March at 6.00.
Once again, on behalf of all the staff, thank you to all the parents who have sent us messages of support. It is greatly appreciated.
Yours sincerely

Carolyn Sandford

Headteacher
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